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To Protect the Safety of the Citizens of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts 

Officers  
President – Kathy Nugent  Vice President – Patty Sheehan 
Treasurer – Dave Lindberg  Secretary – Damian Cote (recorder of minutes) 

Minutes 
November 29, 2022              Location: Remote meeting by Zoom                 Call to Order 12:03 

 
Motion: to accept October 25th, 2022 minutes, Motion passed  
 
Treasurer's Report: Dues from SEMBOA and legislative contribution deposited. Legislative contribution from BOWM 
made. President asked that we send a thank you note.  
 
Discussion: Members asked to confirm accuracy of attendance sheet; accepted.  
 
Discussion: The next meeting is scheduled to be hybrid. The meeting day/time is in conflict with a MBCIA event. The 
federation will look into changing to accommodate.  The next hybrid meeting is in March and likely hosted by 
BOWM.  
 
Discussion: The annual meeting for the MFBO will most likely be at the SEMBOA training. The actual meeting 
historically has been at lunch. This has worked well in the past.  
 
Discussion: Attendees for the booth at the MMA conference have been noted. Damian will send what people have 
volunteered to Richard who will submit to the MMA for badges. Deadline is December 14th.  
 
Discussion: Group 2 efforts will begin. The new legislative session is starting in January. Patty will reach out to the 
last legislative agent used to discuss the next steps.  
 
Discussion: Dues from all member groups are still on the table. MBCIA agreed to pay a lump sum of $500 for now 
with a possible increase. SEMBOA paid already. BOWM voted for $20 per member.  
 
Discussion: 10th edition changes have additional steps. Jeff Clemons noted that the public hearing was scheduled 
and then canceled. Having the presence of building officials at the hearing is important. member groups are looking 
into providing transportation to the hearings.  
 



 

 

 

Discussion: CSL continuing ed. with a 10th edition change may include self reporting by CSL holders by checking a 
box. This was noted as inconsistent with other regulatory bodies.  
 
Discussion: Next DOL meeting with the commissioner will include the previously noted concerns. 
Discussion: The BOCC is still looking into the legality of 3rd party inspection agencies specifically in Lynn.  
 
Motion: to adjourn 1:19 
 
Attendance; Damian Cote, Kathleen Nugent, Kevin Ross, Richard Leibowitz, David Lindberg, Patty Sheehan, Curtis Meskus, J 
O'neill, Bill Nash, Tony Zaharladis, Mike Giampietro (half), Paul Martin, Jeff Clemons, Kevin Greiner, Robert Berger 
 

 


